Cochran, Patricia (DCOZ)

From: jgb3611@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Jamie Butler <jgb3611@everyactioncustom.com>

Sent: Tuesday, May 3, 2022 9:15 PM **To:** DCOZ - ZC Submissions (DCOZ)

Subject: Support for Dance Loft PUD, ZC No. 21-18

Follow Up Flag: Follow up Flag Status: Completed

[Some people who received this message don't often get email from jgb3611@everyactioncustom.com. Learn why this is important at https://aka.ms/LearnAboutSenderIdentification.]

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the DC Government. Do not click on links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know that the content is safe. If you believe that this email is suspicious, please forward to phishing@dc.gov for additional analysis by OCTO Security Operations Center (SOC).

Dear Chairman Anthony Hood,

I wish to express my strong support for the Dance Loft on 14th Planned Unit Development, Zoning Case No. 20-18. I support this proposal because it is exactly the kind well-designed, transit-accessible, mixed-use, mixed-income housing that will help the District reach its housing equity goals. The project also prevents the displacement of a community performing arts institution, enabling it to expand and thrive. All this is achieved in a mixed-use building design that appropriately fits into the neighborhood.

The 101 apartments with a mix of deeply affordable homes, family-sized units, and a permanent home for Dance Loft's community arts and cultural center are an extraordinary contribution to the community and the District. The 66 affordable homes will not only help meet the Comprehensive Plan's housing equity goals, they also help to advance its racial equity goals by providing deeply affordable rental homes, and an impressive 16 large, family-sized rental apartments for larger, low income families. These new housing opportunities make the expensive 16th Street Heights neighborhood more inclusive, and help foster a diverse community both economically and racially.

While this proposal has opponents, I believe that this carefully designed building will be an important contribution to the neighborhood and the city. I ask you to approve this proposal. Thank you.

Sincerely, Ms Jamie Butler

3611 Kanawha St NW Washington, DC 20015-1709 jgb3611@gmail.com